17th. August 1948,

Desr Oavalll,

Thank you for your long and thoughtful letter.
I had thought it might be suitable fo divide the roem the other
way, 0 a8 to give you the whols bemoh under the nmorth windows,
with two sinke. This would avedd people heving to pass through
your rooms,

I expect to be hore until Baturdsy 28th,, but shall heve to
ge to CGeneve the following Monduy, and do not expect to be Dask
in Cembridge for sbout four weeks. In my sbassncs I should like
you to go shend without impediment, in consultation with Mowl,
with eny steps that osn be taken towerds fulfilling your programme.

I have sent your long list as advanee information to the
Beoretary of the General Board. It is, I think, about what hs
sxpaoted in the totel. We should be prepared for suzgestiona
from him in the nene of egonamy, snd it is even conseiveble that
some might be helpful. However, I shall not ask for them,

Do not hesitate to visit me at short notios.

Yours aingerely,

Pi8. What do you think of eaying te the Under Secretary of Btate
that the sppointment is without temms, but that you sntisipate
returning to Itely in (query) 4 or 5 yesra?



